
 

 
 
April/May 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
  
We praise God for the work He is doing here for us, in us, and through us. To His glory, since 
our last letter, we have had dozens saved in our church ministries, and our four churches 
keep thriving. We also have many more people involved, helping us to reach out into more 
areas. Glory to God! 
  
I have previously mentioned Diego, a man from our church who is planning to start a church 
here in Guadalajara. I met him when he was only 11 years old. His family has faithfully been 
attending our church for 19 years! He will be getting married in August. He is currently in 
Panama on a missions trip. When he returns, we will be having some big outreach 
campaigns. 
  
It is good to have four of our Bible college students home for the summer, including my son. 
They are helping out with the ministries here and encouraging the other young people. If 
you would like to sponsor a college student for a month of full-time soul winning, please let 
us know. We would be paying them US$65.00 per week. 
  
I want to update you on our second church that I pastor up in the mountains. We have had 
a special emphasis on attendance there for the last month. Last month in our new church, we had 
21 visitors come to the services aside from the regular members. On Wednesdays, my wife, 
daughters, and others have been going to the public school to invite families waiting for their 
children. Surprisingly, they get out of school just in time for our Wednesday service. They have 
had 13 visitors come recently from their outreach at the school. 
  
We are still saving up for a four-cylinder vehicle. We only own vans, and gas here is US$5.00 per 
gallon. We still need US$8,500.00 to reach our goal. Thank you to all who have been able to give 
toward this need already! 
  
We are busy preparing for our Missions Conference next month. Our theme is “Sent.” What a 
blessing it is to see our people not only burdened for their country but also for the world! We have 
one young lady from our church serving in Thailand, and one of our college students is considering 
being a missionary. It is wonderful to see the world vision our members are obtaining. 
  
Please continue to pray with us for laborers. The harvest truly is plenteous. Also continue to pray for God’s protection for our family. 
We are praying for you. 
  
In His service, 

Robert Wilson 
 


